


North Queensferry Community Council
Meeting Notes on Extra Subject Specific NQ Community Council Meeting                                Monday 1 May 2017
	Members Present:  Iain G Mitchell(IGM), Mary Finlayson (MF),  David Shields (DS), Lin Collis (LS), Barbara McKechnie (BM), Sheila Foggon (SF)
Members of the Public: D Dempsey (DD), Jane Shields (JS), Bruce Finlayson (BF) _arrived later.
Apologies: Peter Selbie, Jim George

	1. Background of Meeting
	Edinburgh Airport issued consultation invitations during 2016. The invitation was discussed at NQCC monthly meetings but no comment made due to apparent lack of effect on NQ.  The second consultation launched in January 2017 was notified to NQ but changes to flight routes from the 1st consultation were not highlighted.  NQCC were invited during the first week in April 2017 to a round table discussion at the Scottish Parliament on 20/04/17 and at the same time, the first residents of NQ notified the Council of their objections.  At the April monthly NQCC meeting on it was resolved that Mary Finlayson would represent the Council at the round table discussion.
	Action

	2. Purpose of Meeting
	Following the Parliamentary meeting and intensive research by MF, an objection was submitted to the Consultation and it was determined to call an extra meeting of the NQCC to discuss progress and further response to the Consultation prior to deadline of 5 May 2017.
	

	3. Recap of actions to date
	MF outlined actions and progress since last NQCC monthly meeting.  Meeting Notes of the Parliamentary round table discussion had been circulated and are posted to NQCC website. MF drew attention to the work of Edinburgh Airport Watch in generating response to the Consultation and the role of the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) in making the final decision following the Consultation.  The CAA is currently also reviewing their Airspace Change Consulting process in CAP725 – see http://www.caa.co.uk/Commercial-industry/Airspace/Airspace-change/Airspace-Change/ .  MF drew attention to role of Edinburgh Airport as a commercial organisation and necessary business objectives.  MF and SF had also attended a Scottish Parliament debate on the Airport Consultation on 27/04/17 see https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PBEChWJ7vgs 
	

	4. Focus of Meeting
	IGM thanked MF for all the background and research.  IGM asked that all at above meeting agree that a supplementary objection should be made by the Chair of the NQCC by registered post and soft copy – this was agreed.  The focus of the supplementary objection should be to that of the validity of the Consultation itself  such as noise levels, health and safety, risk/benefit analysis and contradictions eg in Pages 20 and 153, the Consultation states that it is ‘not related to air traffic growth’ and ‘consultation is not on growth in air traffic demand’ respectively, but the word ‘growth’ is mentioned 35 times in the Consultation document (assuming Microsoft Word Find is accurate) sometimes as a positive indicator of potential, others are incidences that the flight path option does not allow for ‘growth’.
BF was invited to join the Meeting in order to clarify for IGM the essential flaws in the make -up of the Consultation.
	

IGM

	5. Next Steps
	All present at meeting to encourage their neighbours and village residents to comment on the Consultation.  At the Scottish Parliament discussion on 20 April, MF talked with Professor Greenhall associated with Strathclyde University who offered to assist Community Councils and the Prof will be invited to assist IGM and BF with the submission of the supplementary objection.
IGM is targeting Wednesday (3/4/17) pm to have the supplementary objection in final form.  IGM will forward soft copies to LC for copying to Ferry News and BM for onward transmission to CAA.  BM will also collect hard copy and send registered mail to Freepost, LETS GO FURTHER.
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	6.  Any other Business
	Beamer:  local elections have delayed updates but there will be a drop in meeting and leaflet circulated to be organised after the elections.
June NQCC:  BM will book function room at Ferrybridge Hotel for the June monthly NQCC Meeting (clashes with General Election date)
MF gave apologies for May monthly meeting.
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Next Monthly Meeting:  Thursday 11 May 2017, North Queensferry Community Centre 7.30pm.  Residents of North Queensferry are welcome to attend all Monthly Meetings 
2
www.nqcc.co.uk

